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This is just a message from your President, Counsellor Stephen Jefferies.
Welcome to Harvest Season.  
The last two months have been busy attending Local Government Week
with the topic being “Embracing Change”.  Embracing Change can come in
many forms, and the Shire has been on this journey.  
Leading forward with the Community Strategic Plan and engagement over
the coming months, I ask you to come forward to ideas for “Embracing
Change”, looking at enhancing the support of our businesses, residents,
ratepayers and those entering into our district.
With this, it has been lovely to see the number of new faces that are
making “Woody” their next move.  I have had the pleasure to meet people
who are either building or buying property within the Shire, it is fabulous
that they have decided to embrace our sense of pride and community.
This month was lovely for the Shire to conduct its Ordinary Council
Meeting held at Kenmare Hall.  The afternoon and evening was received
extremely well by the ratepayers and landholders in the region.  The Shire
is looking forward to the activity the Community Development committee
is working on with local roads and community infrastructure programs
including the Heritage Trail, signage, solar lighting and town walk trail.
It is such a pleasure to let you know that the Community has been
successful to be in two categories for Tidy Towns process.  We have been
fortunate to be represented in two award categories as finalists: Heritage
and Culture and General Appearance.  The winners will be announce in
Perth on 25th November.  We are looking forward to the outcomes of this
evening event.  I wish to lastly thank Annabel, Kenmare Hall Committee,
TEG group, fellow Councillors and staff for their efforts in this opportunity.
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Shire of Woodanilling

SHIRE NOTES

Magpie Season 
Please be aware that magpies are swooping at this time of year, so keep your head
and your children's head protected. Wear a hat and put on sunglasses, even be
prepared with an umbrella. Never deliberately provoke or harass a magpie as this           
can make them more defensive. Swooping season lasts around 6-8 weeks.

ANIMAL REGISTRATIONS
Dog and Cat Registrations are due for renewal on the 31 October 2022. Reminders
have been sent out. Should you need to register your animals, please come into the
office. For any further information feel free to contact the Shire - we are always
happy to help. 9823 1506 

It’s that time of year again and with the continual rain events  property owners will
need to remain diligent during prohibited period to keep their property fire safe. 
 Pursuant to Section 33 of the Bush Fire Act, 1954 you are required to observe all
requirements of the Woodanilling Fire Break Notice. If you don’t have a copy of
this document please call into the Shire office and you will be provided with one.
During the period from 19th September to 15th April all property  owners   within
the Shire of Woodanilling are required to follow the directions of the Woodanilling
Fire Break Notice relating to your property zoning. If you are not sure about what
zone your property comes under please call the Shire office 9823 1506 and the
friendly staff will  be happy to assist you.
The whole of shire inspections will take place after the 15th November 2022. Fire
Control officers will complete the farming property  inspections and the Town site
including Whispering Winds  will be inspected by the Central Brigade Captain and
a Shire Staff member. If you are unable to have your property compliance
completed by this date you will need to contact the Shire Office and notify the
Deputy CEO at shire@woodanilling.wa.gov.au. You will need to provide a date by
which it will be completed.

FIRE BREAK COMPLIANCE 2022



BUSHFIRE EXECUTIVES 
 
 


CBFCO - Jason Cronin WOODY 1 0467 160 779 UHF 8

DCBCFO - Evan Hall WOODY 2 0428 123 374 UHF 20

SFCO - Scott Hook WOODY 3 0404 492 471 


SFCO2 - Graydn Wilcox WOODY 4 0428 231 550 UHF 14

BEAUFORT KENMARE BRIGADE FCO/CAPTAIN

Bindi Murray KENMARE 1 0409 347 299 UFH 20

CENTRAL BRIGADE FCO/CAPTAIN

BOYERINE WESTWOOD BRIGADE FCO/CAPTAIN

GLENCOE BRIGADE FCO/CAPTAIN

CARTMETICUP BRIGADE FCO/CAPTAIN
Greg Doak BOYERINE 1 0427 612 038 UFH 13

Wayne Shackley CARTMETICUP 1 0427 228 070 UFH 27 

Scott Hook CENTRAL 1 0404 492 471 


Braden Crosby GLENCOE 1 0437 817 047 UFH 8

SHIRE NOTES

Shire of Woodanilling

Restricted burning period started on the 19 September through to 31 October. 
 Permits are required during this period and can be obtained from your nearest Fire
Control Officer. Fire Break notices have been posted out with each Rates Notice.
Property compliance inspections are due to take place after the 15th November so
make sure you have your property prepared.

BUSH FIRE SEASON

WHO TO CALL FOR A PERMIT 

CONTACT SHIRE 9823 1506 TO BE NOTIFIED BY SMS AND WHATSAPP OF ANY
HARVEST AND VEHICLE MOVEMENT BANS AND WARNINGS. THE HARVEST BAN

PHONE SERVICE IS NO LONGER AVAILABLE.
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Grant funding success! 

 

 

 

Pig control contractor—$190,000 over 3 years 

We are happy to announce that we have 
been successful with our last State NRM 
grant round and will be able to conduct 
significant pig control activities across 
both the Arthur and Beaufort Rivers over 
the next 3 years. 

We have been working with a local     
contractor over the last few years on  
promoting feral pig awareness and    
sharing information, and we are now   
going to be getting Daniel on the ground 
for 6 months of each year for the next 3 
years to eradicate pigs along the riparian 
zones. 

The feral pigs cause significant damage to Red-tailed Phascogale habitat with their          
foraging and wallowing behaviour, potentially removing a vital food resource for the native 

species in the future.  

We are still going to be engaging with landholders 
as the pigs will take a lot more than 3 years to    
remove from the area with the massive increase in 
numbers we have seen in the last 3 years.   

We would like to thank the State NRM Program for 
their continued commitment to State                   
environmental projects.  

mailto:wwlandcare@westnet.com.au
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Successful Nightstalk  

Our nightstalk ran on Thursday 6th 
was a great success!  

A heavy downpour just prior to us 
heading out saw a few people pull 
out, but the faithful that came along 
were rewarded with both a clearing 
of the skies, and an abundance of 
wildlife. 

We had thermal cameras in use for 
this event which was a significant ad-
vantage in being able to spot wild-

life, though the distances did make it difficult to be sure exactly what we were seeing un-
less we could get up closer. 

The group spread out and different people saw differ-
ent critters with some scat hunters out and about too. 
(scat being the term for animal poo!) We ended up 
with quite a list of species viewed. Phascogales, sever-
al possums, several species of frog including the ex-
tremely chilled species Western Spotted Frog… (my 
personal favourite) who can grow very large and is not 
too perturbed about humans.  We saw bats, a variety 
of interesting insects and in the river via the thermal 
camera, we saw what we hope was a native Water Rat 
(or Rakali) but couldn’t confirm up close.  

Following that we toasted some marshmallows round 
the fire and headed home. A huge thank you to our 
hosts Brad and Robyn Flett for allowing us to  enjoy 
their land of Plenty!  

 

mailto:wwlandcare@westnet.com.au


Email: wwlandcare@westnet.com.au   │   Phone: 9861 2222   │   Mob: 0428 231 506       

 

 

 

Feed 365 Field Walk 

On the 13th Oct we hosted the first of our field 
walks for our Feed 365 pasture demonstration 
site.  

We had a small but engaged group of producers 
and industry personnel attending and saw some 
good questions come out of the group.  

 

 

In the pictures you can see that we had 
more feed than we could utlise during 
this autumn feeding, and could have  dou-
bled the numbers of sheep that we had 
on the paddocks.  We will be looking to 
spray top these paddocks to rejuvenate 
their grazing each site has a differ-
ent strategy for the next growing 
season,    including  re-sowing, 
harvesting serradella seed and 
adding new forage cereals.    

 

  

If you would like to know more 
about what is happening out at this site, you 
can get in touch with Gen at the office, and 
we have some  early grazing and soil data we 
are happy to share. 
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Woody Weekly – Newsletter

Tuesday, 18 October 2022 

Hello everyone, my name is Miss Anderson and I have
come from Settlers Primary School in Baldivis, Perth -
a school just shy of 700 students! I feel very fortunate
to be joining your school community for Term Four
and calling the Wheatbelt home for the next ten
weeks. I would like to take this opportunity to thank
Miss Kelly Hogg for her commitment and leadership of
Woodanilling Primary School and wish her all the very
best for her return to Narrogin Primary School. A little
about myself; I love playing AFL and have enjoyed
kicking the footy with the students at Recess and
Lunch. I am passionate about all things learning and
teaching and am looking forward to our 
term together. If you can, please 
come in and say hello. 
Please know my door is always 
open. I look forward to meeting 
you and working 
alongside you, your children and 
the wider community. 
TERM FOUR 
Welcome to Term Four! I hope you all had an enjoyable 
and restful break. What an exciting, action-packed term 
we have ahead of us. 
KATANNING AGRICULTURAL SHOW 
The annual Katanning Agricultural Show is this Friday 
and Saturday at the Katanning Leisure Centre. Our 
students and staff have been working tirelessly to 
construct a display which we are very proud of. 
Together, we cannot wait to share our work with our 
community. A huge thank you to our students, Mrs 
Jagers, Mrs Hannan, Miss Fidler and Mrs Evans for their 
creativity, dedication and passion. Our incredible P&C 
will be hosting a burger stall at the show, and we thank 
them for their continued efforts in supporting out 
school and our community! 
SIGNING IN AND OUT 
Please be reminded, students needing to leave early for 
appointments are to be signed out through the front 
office before being collected from the classroom. 
Similarly, if your child is late and arriving after 8:45am, 
they are required to sign-in through the office before 
entering the classroom. We appreciate your 
understanding and support. 

VOLUNTARY CONTRIBUTIONS 
As you would be aware, government schools do not
have school fees. What we have instead is a system
called Voluntary School Contributions. 
At Woodanilling PS, this is set to $45.00 a year for each
student. 
We use these funds to supplement a range of resources 
and consumables for students such as: cooking and 
science ingredients, art and craft materials and

teaching 
aids to support learning across the curriculum. 

 

SWIMMING LESSONS 
Our wonderful Mrs Kippin has confirmed, Swimming 
Lessons for 2022 will be running throughout Week Five 
and Six commencing Monday, 07 and concluding Friday, 
18 November. Please keep an eye out for further 
information relating to this. 
KINDY TRANSITION DAYS 
We are currently planning our upcoming Kindy 
Transition information sessions. Official dates and times 
will be communicated once we have each session 
confirmed. Please be advised, these sessions are note 
confined to Kindy parents. We invite all parent and 
community members to attend should they wish! 

Important Dates 

Katanning Show 
Friday 21st and Saturday 22nd October 

Proposed Kindy Transition Dates (TBC) 
Wednesday 26th October 

Wednesday 2nd November 
Wednesday 23rd November 

Swimming Lessons 
Weeks 5 and 6 

onday 7thth
 M November to Friday 18 November 

Term 4 dates for Students 
T uesday 11th October – Thursday 15th December 

 
PRINCIPAL’S ADDRESS 

SCHOOL NEWS 



KATANNING SHOW FUNDRAISER 
The P&C are again going to be cooking and selling the
best burgers at the katanning show. We are going to
be selling chips as well as our normal drink range. 
We are located in the shearing shed and will be serving 
from 7am -10pm on Saturday 22nd Oct. 
We are still looking for a few donations of fizzy drinks 
and water bottle, please contact me on 0476601399 if 
you can help with that. 

SWIMMING LESSONS 
P&C will be supporting the cost of the bus for the 
children to attend swimming lessons in Katanning 
throughout week 5 and 6. 
CHRISTMAS TREE EVENT 
We are also holding the xmas tree event in the park at 
the end of the year, watch this space! 

CONTAINERS FOR CHANGE 
The P&C is now registered for the Containers for
Change 
program. Containers for Change is a recycling program 
which rewards the collection of eligible containers with 
a refund of 10c per item. Items can be collected and 
delivered to a refund point in Katanning or Wagin, at 
which you can nominate the P&C as your donation 
recipient using our Scheme ID: C10326397 

To pay your contribution, you can either pay online via
direct debit to: 

Account Name: Woodanilling Primary School 
BSB: 066 040 Account Number: 1990 0217 

If paying via direct debit, please include the child’s 
family name in the description. If you would like to pay 
via cash or cheque, please come to the front office 
where Tracey will be able to assist you. 
Thank you for your support. 

Your Woodanilling Primary School Council currently
consists of 8 members who represent the Parents, Staff
and P&C. All members are available should you have
any concerns, questions or ideas about Woodanilling
PS. 
Our next meeting will be held in Term 4, date to be 
confirmed. 
Feel free to contact me at any time on 
bindimurray@gmail.com. We are here for you, your 
children and our community. 

Bindi Murray 
School Council Chair 

2 

Welcome back to term 4. I hope you all enjoyed your
holidays. 
We are loving our supermarket and we are learning 
about the different roles that are required to make it 
run. We enjoy pricing the items to sell, using cash and 
debit cards. We draw and write our shopping lists and 
receipts. 

We are enjoying making Eric Carle art- looking at his 
painting techniques and we have made sheets of 
paintings using his techniques. We are going to create a 
scene that contains texture. 
Students had to think about what equipment can be 
used to make their coloured pattern paper. What are 
collage tools? How can they overlap a shape. How can 
they create a background and a foreground in their 
picture. 
They chose between a seahorse, cricket or caterpillar. 
For health we are learning about healthy living. We are 
looking at what makes a person healthy and to develop 
a vocabulary for describing fruit and vegetables while 
expanding their knowledge of varieties. 
In Protective Behaviours we are revising the content of 
the unit. 

P&C NEWS 

SCHOOL COUNCIL 

CHAPLAINS CHAT 

FROM THE CLASSROOM 

mailto:bindimurray@gmail.com
mailto:bindimurray@gmail.com


Sharon Muir
School Nurse 

Healthy eating 
Healthy eating habits start early and set children up for 
life. 
Make healthy eating an everyday priority that becomes a 
family lifestyle. 
Set a good example for your child by modelling healthy 
eating habits and daily activity. 
Plan 3 main meals for your child each day. Include lots of 
vegetables, some reduced-fat dairy products, some 
meat/chicken/fish, legumes or egg, and wholegrain 
cereal foods. 
Between meals, offer 1 or 2 small nutritious snacks such as cut-up fresh fruit and 
vegetables, reduced-fat yoghurt or wholegrain crackers. 
Drink lots of water. Avoid sugary drinks (including juice). 

Limit foods that are high in sugar, fat or salt. Only offer these occasionally. 
Eat meals together at a table, with the TV and other electronic devices turned off. 

Further information 
Eat for Health for a healthy eating guide, recipes and more (eatforhealth.gov.au) 

Livelighter helps families achieve healthier lifestyles. (www.livelighter.com.au) 

This morning Woodanilling Playgroup joined us for a fun morning of activities. We love the vibe they bring to our
school. 

PLAYGROUP 

 
SCHOOL NURSE 

Produced by Child and Adolescent Community Health 



We recently said goodbye to our long time member, President and Vice President
Keith Schurmann. Keith has been a valued member of our Shed and has served on
the Executive Committee for every year since our establishment in 2013. We wish
Keith all the best in his future endeavors and welcome him back for a visit when ever
he feels the need. A farewell was held at the Men's Shed after the AGM and Keith was
presented with a Life Membership.

We have some upcoming projects which include the painting of the local post office.
 At our AGM all current office holders were re-elected unopposed, which is no great
surprise. Getting people to volunteer to do the paper work, good luck with that.
We are always on the lookout for new members. Yearly membership is only $40.00  It
is used mostly to cover our insurance premiums to ensure we are all covered for any
unforeseen circumstances. We are open and welcome new members Tuesday and
Wednesday mornings from about 8.30am till noon, although finish time is flexible
according to the weather and how we are feeling.

You can contact us at the Shed or by phone;

President: Brian Paddon 04073387010
Vice President: Steve Fitzpatrick 0410393296
Secretary: Rod Marshall 0437014941 (leave a message)

The Woodanilling Men Shed



WOODANILLING COMMUNITY CHURCH

For the people who would love to come to church, but love their Sunday

morning sleep in.  We are now having a church service at 3pm on the 3rd
Sunday of every month.
 
Come and give praise to God and feel the holy spirit uplift your soul and take
way your fears. There is magic happening in this church.  We invite you to
come and be apart of it.
More info contact-  Marion Taylor  0422 447 857

SHORT MAT BOWLS
Our new season competition began 3 weeks ago and, as of yesterday, the lead is with Ray
Baxter. He's bowling consistently well. We've attracted a new member to the group and

Maureen brings her bright personality to Woody every Monday afternoon. Come and join
us for a bit of fun, cuppa and a chat - 2.00 til 4.00.



Some members of our group have also competed in the very enjoyable social Corporate
Bowls event in Katanning on a Friday night. The Woodypeckers have won and lost one

game all in the name of FUN!!!! Skill is not what it's all about. You just give it a go!



Contact Rod Marshall for details regarding Monday Carpet Bowls.

Can you believe that it's November already? Despite our small numbers, we have been busy
behind the scenes in the catering sphere. Unfortunately our celebratory get-together was
cancelled due to a low response. The way we are travelling as an organisation, it is
becoming difficult to operate and we made a decision at the October meeting that we will
not cater for the annual Woodanilling Seniors Christmas Lunch. There are opportunities in
Katanning to join in Autumn Club which meets for a two course lunch on the third
Wednesday of the month. November's meeting will be Christmas dinner. In December, the 
 Katanning Lions Club puts on a Christmas Lunch too.

On a brighter note, Woody Playgroup will be using the cottage on a Thursday, once a
fortnight, and bring the patter of younger feet ( Mums and Bubs) to the old floorboards!
This will also give access to the Bookswap Shop as well. So on the alternate fortnight, you
can come and browse, have a coffee and a chat - someone will be there to greet you. We
also will be networking with Wagin and Nyabing CWA groups. The school Christmas Tree
event is also looming on the December calendar.

Contact Barb Ashby or Pauline Edgcumbe for Information regarding CWA Woodanilling.

CWA NEWS



Playgroup meet weekly and alternate between the School, Park, Rec Centre and CWA building. For 
more information please contact kahlia 0439 754

391. Upcoming sessions 

31/10/2022—Woodanilling Primary School 9.30am 
10/11/2022 - Location to be confirmed 9:30am 
14/11/2022—Woodanilling primary School 9:30am 
24/11/2022—Location to be confirmed 9:30am 
28/11/2022—Woodanilling Primary School 9:30am 



JUSTICE OF THE PEACE
Did you know that we have 4 JP’s in Woodanilling? Well we have

and they are:



Ray Baxter - 9823 1546
Russel Thomson- 0419 950 217
Peter Bartholomeusz- 0447 771 511
Stephen Jefferies- 9823 1508

WHEN YOU ARE SUPPORTING A SMALL BUSINESS YOU ARE
SUPPORTING A DREAM

SUPPORT OUR LOCAL WOODANILLING BUSINESS 

THE WOODANILLING GENERAL STORE 
Monday, Tuesday, Thursday & Friday 7.30am to 3pm

Wednesday 7.30am to 12.00pm

THE WOODANILLING TAVERN
Thursday & Friday– 4pm to late 
Saturday & Sunday– 12pm to late

9823 1508 or 0427 479 423.

Woody Tavern, pert of the Bottlemart family. Offering
weekly specials at very competitive pricing, with a great
range of premix spirits and a great range of local wines

and imports. 
This Months Special - Beach Day Wines at $6.99 per

bottle.
 



1st Bob Boyd 9th Lorelei Severin 22nd Brian Jefferies 

1st Graeme Bolt 10th Erica Eckersley 23rd Brad Garstone

3rd Des Shackley 11th David Carew Reid 25th Graham Becker 

5th Nicole Crosby 11th Matthew Severin 26th Neil Jefferies 

5th Michael Crossley 12th Chanayde Lofthouse 27th Ray Baxter 

5th Ashlee Sampson 13th Peter Bessell-Browne 30th Amy Kippin

5th Sylvia Patterson 15th Henry Prest 30th Julia Schurmann

7th Graydn Wilcox 15th Daniel Brown 

8th Christine Conning 16th Trevor Young

9th November Seniors Week Health Workshop 

22nd November Ordinary Council Meeting - 4pm

EVENT CALENDAR 

NOVEMBER BIRTHDAYS 
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FOR  ALL  YOUR MECHANICAL
REPAIRS AND  SERVICING CALL  
YOUR  LOCAL MECHANIC  BOB 
 HYNDMAN  PH:  0438 441 390

Full Time Halal Slaughtermen 
Beaufort River Meats Abattoir Plant
Employment Positions Available  - 

 IMMEDIATELY
Qualified Halal Slaughtermen with Halal

slaughter experience. 
Single shift – 5 day processing operation.

For information and Employment
Application: s.cruden@brmeats.com.au 
 Beaufort River Meats:  0894 693 350  

Woodanilling Spreading 
Service

Spreading service for Woodanilling &
surrounding areas.

Load Cells & GPS, Loader Lime, Super,
Urea. Pick up from CSBP Wagin 

available.

Phone : Tim Brown
0418 470 920 or  98231 115

timothy.brown@bigpond.com



DAVE'S CAFE
Avalon Caravan Park

Woodanilling
PH: 0477064823
      0475142663



UNDER NEW MANAGEMENT

Breakfast, lunch & dinner
Dine-in & Hot take-aways

Cold drinks & great milkshakes



Open from 8am to 6pm
(subject to change)



Orders welcome
EFTPOS available



Drop in for a yarn with Tammy & Spydah





Katanning Events



Katanning Events



Wagin Event Calendar 



Advertising Rates 2021/2022
The below rates are for an A4 page size and in black & white (per

month)
Full page   $66.00
Half page   $33.00
1/4 page   $16.50

Business Card  $8.25  
If you would like to advertise your business in the Wongi, please email

woody.wongi2020@gmail .com



Ciara Whitmore
3316 Robinson Rd

WOODANILLING WA 6316
Phone: 9823 1506

NEW IDEAS ENCOURAGED!!
We would love to see new suggestions and ideas for the Wongi.

By chance do you know someone with upcoming births, marriages, milestones,
new locals to have their birthdays added or ad put into the Wongi. Any

comments in passing, interesting activities happening in Woody?
Email- woody.wongi2020@gmail.com or alternatively send an email to

admin@woodanilling.wa.gov.au  with your comments, suggestions and updates



NEXT WONGI  -  08 December 2022
Deadline for Articles -  24 November 2022

    WONGI  CONTRIBUTORS
All contributions are to be sent to the new Wongi  email or to the volunteers listed

below; or may be left at the Woodanilling Store in a box provided or handed into the
Shire office.   Any queries, comments or complaints are to be directed to the Wongi

Volunteer.

DISCLAIMER
Due to the Trade Practices Act 1974, this publication accepts no responsibility for

the accuracy or reliability of the contributors or advertisers.  The publisher reserves
the right to refuse matter considered unsuitable.  

The opinions expressed are not necessarily those of the Shire of Woodanilling or the
Wongi volunteers.
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